
South Addition Community Council 
Minutes of December 19, 2013 meeting  

 
 
 
 
Jeff Manfull (filling in for Bonnie Harris, President) called the meeting to order at 7:03 
pm.  
 
The agenda, as presented, was approved.  
 
Approval of the November meeting minutes was deferred to a later meeting, as the 
minutes weren’t available.  
 
Jeff gave the President’s report and noted 2 things 
 1) Next door social media exists for electronic communications within our neighborhood 
– a flyer was distributed. 
 2) Some interest from community members had come to Jeff’s attention that we should 
consider entering a float in the Fur Rondy parade, no one was in attendance, though, to 
offer more information regarding this suggestion.  
 
No treasurer’s report.  
 
No report from representatives of APD or AFD.  
 
Assemblyman Patrick Flynn was represented and Pat’s representative expressed 
holiday greetings to the community and said he would relay the content of the meeting 
to Assemblyman Flynn, as well as relay any questions/suggestions, etc. 


